Tom and Dollie Cancaster Serving Our U.S. Military Worldwide

2023 FALL PRAYER LETTER

Dear Friends and Prayer Partners,

Dottie and I send our warmest greetings to you in the wonderful name of our Lord. It is hard to believe that over half of 2023 is behind us. That brings to mind Jeremiah 8:20 "The harvest is passed, the summer is ended, and we are not saved." May we constantly be reminded of the urgency of the hour. Souls are dying and so many need the Lord.

The Lord gave us the opportunity this past quarter to preach in two patriotic services. It was an honor to preach the special Memorial Day service at Friendship Baptist Church in Myrtle Beach, South Carolina. What a blessing to be able to remember those who gave all for our freedom. I was also blessed to preach the Fourth of July service at Central Baptist Church in Hattiesburg, Mississippi. The church had gone all out to make this service a day of celebrating America. We were also in great meetings in Tennessee, Mississippi, South Carolina, Georgia and North Carolina.

The highlight of this quarter was our biennial Rhein River Reunion. Rhein River is the church in Mannheim, Germany, where I pastored and we served our U.S. military for over 20 years. For 18 years former members and their families have met every other year at a location in the States to reminisce, share testimonies, hear good preaching and singing and praise the Lord for the good things He did in lives. We had folks come from the first year we were in Germany. Two men who came actually picked us up at the airport when we arrived in Germany in 1992. It was a blessed time!

Please pray for us as we have a very full schedule in the fall of mission's conferences, Sunday meetings and two college chapel services.

We ask for your prayers for some health issues we are dealing with. God has been good to give grace and strength when we need it. We thank Him for the blessing and privilege to serve Him. And we thank you for your love, prayers and support.

Serving with joy, Tom and Dottie Lancaster



BIMI European Coordinator for Military Missions P.O. Box 28167 Chattanooga, TN 37424 tomdottiel@yahoo.com

706-581-4273



Sending Church: Open Bible Baptist Church Valdosta, GA 31605